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Message 

from the 

Grand 

Knight 

 
Brother 
Knights, 
With April 
showers 
bring May flowers.  I have always 
been delighted in the month of 
May, flowers are in full bloom, the 
trees have their leaves on them, 
the grass always seems more 
green in the spring than any other 
time of the Year.  May also says 
"Mary" to me – probably because 
of the flowers and May Crowning. 
Of which Fr Dooley is asking us to 
participate. I have been a parish 
member for just a short time, but 
I'm learning! The Catholic Times 
gave us a very nice write up.   

Fr Dooley has been 
entrusted to Our Lady of Peace at 
a very crucial place in time.  The 
pandemic has raged for more than 
a year now.  It's truly a challenge 
to bring back the faithful, almost as 
though a wolf has scattered the 
flock of sheep, and now  the Good 
Shepherd, Fr Dooley must go and 
round them back up and bring 
them safely back to the fold.  As 
Knights we are being asked by 
supreme to be the ones to boldly 
go and set the example, coming 
back to church and leading where 
we can. Be it an Usher, Eucharistic 
Minister, or one of the other 
ministries you are involved in, you 
are called to lead. May 1st we held 
our annual Measure Up collection, 
and on the 2nd sponsored Donut 
Sunday. On May 16

th
 the May 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Crowning and on June 6th, The 
Corpus Christi Procession. 

These are the ways we as 
Knights are responding to the call.  
Mike Finn has been working 
diligently on gathering and 
presenting the past 15 years of our 
history as a council. We have 
much to be proud of, but yet we 
have even more work ahead of 
us.   
  As the fiscal year winds 
down we turn our attention to the 
future and Elections for officers for 
the coming year. The current 
slate for Council 14282 is as 
follows: 
 
Grand Knight - Dave Heilman 
Deputy Grand Knight - Mark 
Warren 
Chancellor - Jim Silcott 
Treasurer -  Greg Campbell 
Advocate - Deacon Jeffrey 
Fortkamp 
Warden - Jim Davoli 
First year Trustee Steve Gauntner 
Second Year Trustee - Bob Brehm 
Third Year Trustee - Ed Price 
Inside Guard - open 
Outside Guard - open 
   

Please contact any of the 
trustees if you would like to 
nominate a member for any of the 
officer positions for the 2021 - 
2022 year, or if you yourself will 
take on one of the two open 
positions.  
   In preparation for the coming 
Corpus Christi procession, Kevin 
Miller has been orchestrating the 
building of the Corpus Christi 
Canopy.  I have committed the 
Knights to assist in financially 
supporting this project.  The final 
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numbers will be in soon. Thanks to 
Kevin for his efforts in completing 
this project, which is near and dear 
to Fr Dooley.  Again this will be a 
special event, supporting our 
Pastor and Parish, leading 
everyone back to the church!   

Finally, I can't thank each 
and every one of you enough for 
your support, your time, your 
talents and your treasures over 
this past year.  I look forward to 
serving our council in the coming 
year, God willing.  

Vivat Jesus,   
Grand Knight Dave Heilman 

 

 
St. John of 

Ávila 
Doctor of 

the Church 
1499-1569 

May 10 
 
The Apostle 
of Andalusia 
(an autonomous region of Spain) 
and the spiritual advisor of St. 
Teresa, St. Francis Borgia, St. 
John of the Cross of the Cross, St. 
Peter of Alcantara, and others.  

He was born on January 6, 
1499, at Almodovar del Campo, 
Spain. After studying law at the 
University of Salamanca, he left 
the university to be a hermit.  

He then went to Alcala, 
where he was ordained. John drew 
great crowds with his fiery 
denunciations of evil and his many 
sermons.  

A brief imprisonment by 
the Inquisition in Seville made him 
even more popular. His missionary 
efforts were centered on 
Andalusia, and his letters and 
other writings have become 
Spanish classics.  

St. John was canonized on 
May 31, 1970 by Pope Paul VI and 
he was named a Doctor of the 
Church on October 7, 2012 by 
Pope Benedict XVI. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Community 
Blood Drive! 
 
The Spring 
Community 
Blood Drive 
will be 
Sunday, April 25, 2020 from 9:00 
A.M until 2:00 P.M. Our blood 
drive will be held at the Red Cross 
Center, 995 East Broad Street for 
easy and safe maintenance of 
 COVID safety protocols.  

To schedule an 
appointment, please call the Red 
Cross at 1-800-733-2767 or book 
online at redcrossblood.org.  Walk-
ins are welcome, please bring a 
mask. Give the gift of life, GIVE 
BLOOD! 
 

 

OLP May 
Crowning 
 
Honor Our 
Blessed 
Mother, 
patron of 
Our Lady 
of Peace 
Parish 
during her 
month of 
May.  
Please attend the OLP May 
Crowning ceremony.   

This will be held on 
Sunday, May 16, 2021 after the 
noon Mass.  
 
 

Corpus Christi Procession 
 

 
 

Very early in the 
fourteenth century the custom 
developed of carrying the Blessed 
Sacrament in a procession 
through the town after the Mass on 
Corpus Christi Day. 

The Council of Trent 
(1545-1563) solemnly approved 
and recommended the procession 
on Corpus Christi as a public 
profession of the Catholic faith in 
the real presence of Christ in the 
Holy Sacrament. 

Our Lady of Peace Parish 
is planning its own Corpus Christi 
Procession through the 
neighborhood streets of the parish. 
It will be held on Sunday, June 
6, 2021 after the Noon Mass. 

Fr Dooley is asking all of 
the OLP Knights to participate in 
this historic procession.  
 

 
Silver Rose Service 

 

 
 

Each year, from early 
March through mid-December, 
Silver Roses are stewarded by 
Knights of Columbus councils 
along routes from Canada, the US 
and Mexico. Every stop the Silver 
Rose makes throughout the 
pilgrimage is a rosary-centered 
occasion for Knights, parishioners 
and community members to pray 
for respect for life, for the spiritual 
renewal of each nation, and for the 

http://redcrossblood.org/
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advancement of the message of 
Our Lady of Guadalupe. 

In 2001 Supreme Knight 
Carl Anderson, labeled the 
program "Running of the Rose", 
and adding to it 'One Life, One 
Rose', symbolizing the 
commitment of the Knights of 
Columbus to Our Lady of 
Guadalupe, for the spiritual 
renewal of each nation, and 
restoring respect for the sanctity of 
human life from conception until 
natural death. 

There are currently eight 
Silver Roses traveling throughout 
North America, three of which will 
make their way every year to the 
Our Lady of Guadalupe Basilica in 
Monterey, Mexico. 
 Please mark you 
calendar – The OLP Knights will 
participate in the Silver Rose 
Program on Tuesday, June 29, 
2021 at the 5:30 pm Mass.  

 

 

Announcements! 
 

Brothers, 
Please 

Join Us! 
 

Please try to 
attend the 
monthly meetings. We do need 
your ideas to help us grow. Please 
join us at the monthly meeting 
and share your ideas. Due to 
Covid, the General Meetings are 
currently being held on Zoom, the 
third Tuesday of each month at 
7:00 PM. Mark your calendar or 
log the dates in your smarty 
phone! The dates for future OLP 
Council meetings are: 
 

Our Next Virtual Meeting! 
 
Tuesday, May 18th – via 
Zoom – Watch for the email 
invite that will be sent to all 
members! 

 

 
 
 

 
 
Please pray for the sick and 
deceased members of our Council 
and for any members of the OLP 
Parish community who may be ill. 
 
Please pray for our retired priests 
and religious. They need our 
prayers and support. 
 
Pray the Rosary for an end to the 
evil that is abortion. 
 

 
Editor’s 

Desk 
 

The deadline 
for 
submitting 
items for the 
newsletter is 
the 3

rd
 of each month. Let me 

know if there is something you 
wish publicized. You can reach me 
by email at FCoolavin@aol.com 
or by phone at 614-268-4166. 
 

 
Wanted – New Members 

 
The Grand 
Knight has 
asked each 
member to 
bring in one 
new member 
this year! 
Ask a friend 
to join The 
Knights of 
Columbus!  

On line registration for 
new members is now available 

at www.KofC.org.  
Help us continue to grow 

our Council. We currently have 
90 members. If you need 
recruiting information, please 
contact Trustee Bob Brehm at 
bbrehm5859@gmail.com 

 

 
 
 

OLP Knights Council  
 
Please remember in your prayers 
the following members of Council 
#14282 who have passed away 
since our founding in 2007. 
 

Alfred Girlando 
Rev. Edward McFarland 

Terrence Deibel 
Paul McCloskey 
Thomas Close 
Eugene Nolan 
Paul McMahon 

Brian Reis 
 
Hopefully, I have not missed 
anyone.  If so, please let me know. 
 

 

OLP 
Parish 
History 
 
On June 12, 
1946 Bishop 
Michael 
Ready 
purchased 
property 
located at 
the corner of 
N. High Street and E. Dominion 
Blvd.  The 3.5 acre site included a 
large lot, with 300 ft. facing High 
Street. The property was 
purchased from Benjamin F. 
Patterson (1867-1952) (pictured 
above). It included a 10 room 
house located at 22 East Dominion 
Blvd. The realtor was the C. R. 
O’Neil Company Realtors, who 
represented both parties in 
negotiations.  John D. O’Connor of 
the Connor and Nestor law firm 
represented the Diocese.  
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